
 

7237 Morrow Road,  Agassiz  BC V0M 1A2 

Email: parish.sapa@rcav.org or st.anthonys@shaw.ca    Phone: 604-796-9181 Web:  http://stanthonyagassiz.ca/ 
       

St. Anthony of Padua Catholic Church 

Rev. Fr. Steny Mascarenhas OCD 

PASTOR steny1ocd@shaw.ca  (778-321-8301) 

Deacon James Meskas  (604-615-5677) 

jamiemeskas@gmail.com 

PARISH STAFF  

Beccie Bokenfohr (Administrative Assistant) 

st.anthonys@shaw.ca  
SUNDAY EUCHARIST  

Sunday 09:00 am, 11:00 am  

WEEKDAY EUCHARIST  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday  

and Saturday 09:00 am Tuesday, 7:00 pm  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION Monday, 

Wednesday, Thursday, Friday, Saturday 8 to 8:40 am, 

Tuesday 6:30 pm to 6:55 pm  

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT  

 Every Friday at 09:30 am (Benediction at 10:30 am)  

 

PARISH GROUPS 

Parish Finance Council: Wayne Turner 778 878 0665 

Parish Pastoral Council: Rick McArthur 604 220 5843 

CWL: Lynda Van Scheyndel, 604 491 3000 

Knights of Columbus: Peter Gouwenberg, 604 799 0569 

Youth Ministry:  Annie Killoran & Coral Gouwenberg  

604 701 9948, 604 799 4724 

PREP: Shanna Wegener 604 798 3674 

RCIA:  Ginny Lejeune 604 796 9573 

Lectors: Jack Van Dongen 604 703 3536 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Gina Ryan 604 796 1078 

Counters: Wilma Struys 604 796 8901 

Sacristy: Patrick Donegan 604 796 0261 

Ushers/Greeters:  Gerald Struys 604 796 8901 

Fundraising committee: Jack Van Dongen 604 9974625 

Parish Screening Committee:   

Peggy Turner 778 878 0650 

Maintenance: Frank Van Scheyndel 604 491 3000 

SACRAMENTS: Please contact the Parish Office 

Music coordinators 

Beccie Bokenfohr at  604 796 3137 

Anna Gouwenberg at 604-796-2341 

Annie Killoran at 604 701 9948  

Ron & Marguerite Rocheleau  604 796 1236 
Project Advance: Leonne Beebe 604 796 3382 

Parish Website:  http ://stanthonyagassiz.ca 

We, the Catholic community of St. Anthony of Padua, 
relying on the wisdom and the grace of God, unite 

ourselves to the call for  renewal and transformation of 
our spiritual, social and economic life  

123h Sunday in Ordinary Time –  June 26, 2016 

Year of Mercy Reflections  
“Looking at Christ, we feel at the same time looked at by 
him. He whom we have pierced with our faults never 
tires of pouring out upon the world an inexhaustible 
torrent of merciful love.” -Pope Benedict XVI 
Project Advance Annual Appeal 
In this Holy Year dedicated to Mercy, please support our 
annual appeal, Project Advance, which helps us meet the 
pressing material and spiritual needs of our parishes and 
ministries that assist so many in our Archdiocese. Let us 
bring the light of hope to others, as Pope Francis is 
asking us to do. For more information and to donate, 
visit 
Thank you to those of you who have already donated to 
Project Advance in our parish. So for we have received 
$12,715.  To date, we have 32.6% participation …. Let’s 
go for 100% participation! Every amount, large or small, 
helps!   
Purple Orchid  Holy Land Tour  

Visit Israel, Jordan, Palestine & Egypt with Fr. Steny 

Mascarenhas  September 2 to 12, 2016. Tour includes 

return flights to Vancouver, accommodation in first-class 

hotels, transportation, sight-seeing entrance fees as per 

itinerary, and all breakfasts, lunches, and dinners. Cost:  

$3,300 per person, inclusive (includes gratuities) For 

more information:  Brian Andrade (778) 999-4599 

purpleorchidholidays@shaw.ca 
Pro-life Mass and Prayer Vigil : Join us for a peaceful, 

prayerful vigil for unborn children and their parents on 

Saturday, July 2. Mass begins at 9am at St. Jude Parish, 

Vancouver. Followed by the Rosary at Burnaby Hospital. 
 

 
 

  
  
 

Knights of Columbus of St. Anthony of  

Padua Parish is organizing Golf Tournament 

on 09 July 2016 @ 2pm. Held at Bridal 

Falls Golf Course $35 per Person, which 

includes Dinner. 
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mailto:steny1ocd@shaw.ca
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June 26, 2016 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time –  June 26, 2016 

Mass Intentions 

Sunday 9 am 

11 am 

 

Marti VandeRaadt+ 

Monday 9 am Brenda Tria+ 

Tuesday 7 pm Mary Deguara+ 

Wednesday 9 am Mary Deguara+ 

Thursday  9 am Fr. John Tritschler 

Friday 9 am  Jamie Leclair+ 

Saturday 9 am Kevin Jones+ 

June 19, 2016 

Envelopes $1,690.00 

Loose $98.35 

Total $1,788.35 

   

 .  

. 

Reflection: Following Jesus—Be Ready for  Some Surprises 

Dear brothers and sisters following Jesus is not without its surprises. 

It’s best to be forewarned. Here’s fair warning: Soren Kierkegaard 

once said that what Jesus wants is followers not admirers. He’s right. 

To admire Jesus without trying to change our lives does nothing for 

Jesus or for us. Yet how exactly does one follow Jesus? Classically 

we have said that we do this by trying to imitate him. But that posits a 

further question: How do we imitate Jesus? 

A negative example might be useful here: Many of us remember the 

“Jesus people” of the late 1960s, with their rather raw, literal approach 

to following Jesus. They tried to look like he looked. They put on 

flowing white robes, grew beards, walked bare-foot, and tried, in 

appearance and dress, to imitate the Jesus that centuries of Western 

artists painted for us. Obviously this is not what discipleship means, 

not only because we don’t know what Jesus looked like, but, more 

importantly, because attempts to mimic Jesus’ physical appearance 

miss the point of discipleship entirely. 

More subtle is the attempt to imitate Jesus by trying to copy his 

actions. The algebra here works this way: Jesus did certain things, so 

we should do them too. He taught, healed, consoled the downtrodden, 

went off into the desert by himself, stayed up all night occasionally 

and prayed, and visited the homes of sinners. So we should do the 

same things: We should become teachers, nurses, preachers, 

counselors, monks, social workers, and non-judgmental friends to the 

less-than-pious. In this view, imitation is carrying on the actions of 

Jesus. 

This kind of imitation, however valuable as ministry, still is not quite 

what is required in terms of real discipleship. In the end, it too misses 

the point because one can be preacher of the gospel and not really be 

imitating Jesus, just as one can be a truck driver and be imitating him. 

True imitation is not a question of trying to look like Jesus, nor of 

trying to duplicate his actions. What is it? Perhaps one of the better 

answers to that question is given by John of the Cross, the great 

Carmelite mystic. In his view, we imitate Jesus when we try to imitate 

his motivation, when we try to do things for the same reason he did. 

For him, that is how one “puts on Christ.” We enter real discipleship 

when, like Jesus, we have as our motivation the desire to draw all 

things into one—into one unity of heart, one family of love. John of 

the Cross then offers some advice regarding how this can be done. We 

should begin, he says, by reading the scriptures and meditating the life 

on Jesus. Then we should pray to Christ and ask him to instill in us his 

desire, longing, and motivation. In essence, we should pray to Jesus 

and ask him to make us feel the way he felt while he was on earth. 

Some surprises await us however, he points out, if we do this. 

Initially, when we first begin seriously to pray for this, we will fill 

with fervor, good feelings, a passion for goodness, and a warm sense 

of God’s presence. We will feel that we feel like Jesus—and that will 

be a very good feeling indeed. However, if we persevere in our prayer 

and desire to imitate him, things will eventually change, and in a way 

that we least expect. The warm feelings, fervour, and passion—that 

snug feeling that we feel like Jesus—will disappear and be replaced 

by something infinitely less pleasant. We will begin to feel sterile, 

dispassionate, and dry. God’s presence will feel neither warm nor 

steady and we will be left wondering: “What’s wrong? How did I lose 

the way?” 

Up-Coming Events 
RCIA – resuming in the Fall 

PREP Classes – All Fridays at 3 pm, resume in Fall 

Adoration  and Divine Mercy Novena on Friday 9.30am 

Parish Pastoral Council meeting Thursday, June 30th @7pm  

Holy Communion for the shut in - may be given at 

home upon request. Please contact the parish office.    

P.R.E.P  Classes are on each Friday @ 3 pm.   If you 

have a child who is between Grades 1 and 6, and you 

haven’t registered yet, please call the Parish Office for 

more information 

R.C.I.A. If you wish to explore any questions you may 

have regarding the Catholic Faith, or simply need a 

refresher course, please come.   For more information, 

contact the Parish Office or Ginny Lejeune at 604 796 

9573.   

We remember in prayer all those who are sick, 
including: Peggy Turner, Florence Sinclair, Joe Yunick, 
Ken Ferguson, Anna Marie Spaeti  

We remember in prayer: those who have recently died:  
Peter Sanchez, Kevin Kimler, Marian Skalicky and Shawn 
Henschel, Edna Tracy 

New in the Parish? Have you registered yet? If you are new or 
have not registered yet, please fill out a Parish Registration Form 
available in the gathering area.  Drop off at the office or in the 
collection basket at Mass 

St. Anthony’s Youth Group: Our meetings are held on the 2nd 

Wednesday of each month at 7 pm. For more information contact 

Annie Killoran or Coral Gouwenberg. 

Autumn Pilgrimage to Guadalupe: Join Fr. David Franco of 

Holy Family parish in East Vancouver for an unforgettable 

Pilgrimage, Cultural and Sightseeing Tour to the Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Shrine in Mexico City from November 14 - 19, 

2016.  $200 discount for those who register before July 

1st.  Contact John or Natalie: info@oc-travel.com / 778-655-

0387 / www.oc-travel.com.  

Something to think  about: Don't think too much of the 

problems in life, they are just test papers given by God to see 

how much we have learned in His subject called LIFE. If you 

think you failed, review it through PRAYERS. Have Faith, Trust 

& believe in Him.  

Introducing  the Archdiocese of Vancouver's new Priorities 

and Goals. Our Evangelizing Mission will focus our pastoral 

efforts and mission as we work to intentionally help people 

experience God's merciful love. Visitrcav.org/priorities and goals 

to read more about each of our Priorities and Goals. 

 

 

 

 
 

There will be a parish photo directory completed this upcoming 

October 3 through 8th.    There is no cost to you nor to the parish, 

and so we hope that we will have great participation!    Please 

keep that week available.  You will be contacted in early 

September to set an appointment for your photo session.. 

                               The Feast of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel 

                                will be solemnly celebrated on 

                               Saturday, July 16 at 10:00 a.m.,  

                               St. Edmund's Church, 545 Mahon  

                               Avenue, North Vancouver.  The main 

                               celebrant will be the Most Rev. Paul 

                               Terrio, Bishop of St. Paul,  St. Paul, 

                               Alberta. All of you are invited. Come 

                               and  Join the Carmelites in celebrating 

                               the feast of Our Lady of Mount Carmel.  

Theology of the Body Fall Courses  

Come and discover God’s original design for us, our call to 

holiness, and our destiny with him in heaven. Instructor: Fr. Alan 

Boisclair, BA, MD, STL (Marriage and the Family). Course 

includes the textbook: Man and Woman He Created Them; A 

Theology of the Body. Sept. 12 to Dec. 5, from 7-9:15 pm at St. 

Andrew Parish, Vancouver (except Oct. 10, Nov. 14). Sept. 13 to 

Nov. 29, from 7-9:15 pm at St. Francis Xavier Parish, Vancouver 

(except Nov. 15). Sept 14 to Nov 30, from 7-9:15 pm at 

Immaculate Conception Parish, Delta (except Nov 16). Early 

registration with download copy of class notes (before Sept. 8) is 

$75; after Sept. 8 is $85. Early registration with printed class 

notes (before Sept. 8) is $85; after Sept. 8 is $95. For those who 

have taken the course before, cost is only $25 (does not include 

textbook or printed materials). Pre-registration required. No 

refunds provided. To register, visit rcav.org/tob or contact 604-

683-0281 or tob@rcav.org. 

However, as John of the Cross assures us, nothing is 

wrong. Rather our prayer has been answered. We prayed 

to Jesus, asking him to let us feel like he felt, and he 

granted our request. Exactly. For a large part of his life 

and ministry Jesus felt exactly as we are now feeling—

dry, sterile, and not buoyed up by any warm feelings of 

God, even as he remained faithful in that darkness. 

Strange how it can feel, feeling like Jesus. 

There’s a fervor that comes from the wetness of fertility 

that can make the soul swell with feelings of creativity, 

warmth, and immortality. God is in that. But there is 

also an aridity the comes from a deeper place, a heat that 

threatens to dry out the very marrow of the soul, a 

dryness that shrinks all swelling, especially pride, and 

leaves us vulnerable and mortal by bringing the soul to 

kindling temperature. God is in that dryness no less than 

in the wetness of fertility because in that painful longing 

we feel the Eros of God and the motivation of Christ. 

Today is Food Bank Sunday in our parish.   Your 

generosity to the local Community Food Bank is so 

appreciated and most needed!   There are many in our 

local community who rely heavily on this service. 

Agassiz Christian School is accepting applications for an 

Education Assistant to begin September, 2016.  We are 

seeking someone who relates well to children, has some 

training in working with special needs children, and is 

willing to learn.  Please forward your resume, with 

references and statement of faith, to: John Zuidhof 

7571 Morrow Road, Agassiz BC  V0M 1A2 

Phone:  604-796-9310   jzuidhof@agassizchristian.com 

On the weekend of July 8 - 10, there will be a Vocation 

Live-In  for boys or young men interested in the priesthood 

or the consecrated life, at the Seminary of Christ the King, 

Mission, BC. For more information call 604.826.8715 

28th August 2016 
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